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From The Principal 
2021 Trainees
I am delighted to inform you that the following students have been appointed as our trainees for 2021:
•		 Ella McIntyre	 Front Office Administration
•		 Ruby Moore           	 Classroom Support/Out of School Hours Care (OSHC)
•		 Emily Dawe  	 Sports and Recreation
•		 Jessica Snell 	 Public Relations, Marketing and Events
•		 Rosie van Eyk           	 Early Learning and Community Centre (ELCC)
•		 Dylan McCarthy	 Information Technology 
•		 Broc Linden	 Grounds and Maintenance
•		 Letitia Izzo	 Italian Classroom Support

We congratulate these students and thank all those who applied for these positions. Thank you also to staff who conducted the interviews.  
Their efforts and diligence have been appreciated.

The trainee program is a significant initiative for the College because it validates the students who leave our learning community as graduates, ready and well  
prepared for the workforce and also underlines our commitment to training and development as an authentic learning community. 

Marisha Garrod – Thank you
Last week we farewelled a long-serving office staff member Marisha Garrod, who retired after 24 years of service for the College.  

We thank Marisha for her characteristic welcome, warmth and concern for the students and staff of our College community during her 
years of service.  We thank you Marisha for your loyal service and we wish you all the best for an enjoyable retirement.  

Gilap Wanga Working Bee This Saturday 7 November, 8:00am-12:00pm
Can you offer your spare time this Saturday 7 November? During the Working Bee we are particularly looking to finalise the Gilap 
Wanga community garden by barking, planting and tidying that area of the College. We would love as much help as you can offer 
– any time you could spare would be appreciated.

Please bring any gardening equipment you think could be of use: gloves, shovel, rakes, wheelbarrow, even your Ute.  
The Working Bee will commence at 8:00am. Morning tea and refreshments will be supplied with a BBQ available from 10:00am. 
For those able to assist on the day we ask that you please complete this online form.

College Takes a Trip Around the World 
for Languages Week 

Last week we had a wonderful time celebrating the diverse languages and  
cultures we have at the College. The week ended with the return of the  ‘Palio di 
Tenison’ where all Junior School students dressed in Italian Colours and cheered 
on classmates as they raced hobby horses around the oval!  
This marked the College’s second Italian Day, and this day has now become a 
much anticipated tradition amongst the Junior School. 

To find about how we celebrated all of Languages week, please refer to page 5! 

Ben Paparella  |  Languages Learning Area Coordinator

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=hdjMR0glEEKBxutyHVBqvKjNN159BUZHnB9jFv3AQz9UNUhQWVdCNEYxVEFOUUpFNTZOMlJUT1hTNS4u
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Perception Surveys – Have your Say
We at Tenison Woods College are constantly reviewing our offerings and  
approach, refining as required, with the aim of ensuring that we offer our young 
the best possible opportunities and outcomes.
To this end I invite our parents/caregivers to participate in a Perception  
Survey that will offer us data to reflect on the type of learning community we are  
creating and the type of needs we need to consider, to make the College the 
best possible.
To complete the survey parents go to the NSIP website and enter the code 
TWC20P in the 'Start Questionnaire' field. I ask that you please complete the  
surveys by Tuesday 10 November.

Remembrance Day – Wednesday 11 November
Remembrance Day is an opportunity for us to pay tribute to those men and 
women who have given their lives in the service of our country. As part of the 
College tribute to the special day, our 2021 College School Captains Sarah 
McKinnon and Austin Rossi will lay a wreath at the Mount Gambier service at 
Vansittart Park.    

The College will also honour the day at the Year 8-12 Assembly on Wednesday 
with a ceremony, minute of silence and ode, which will be presented by Bob 
Sandow. The assembly will also  include the presentation of the Tenison Woods 
College Flyers Award.  

Such commemoration helps us reflect on events that have shaped our history 
and on the lives that have been impacted by the will of others. As we reflect on 
those who have offered themselves for the cause of freedom, let us not forget 
the part our faith can play in bringing peace to our world.

They shall grow not old, as we that are left grow old:
Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn.
At the going down of the sun and in the morning,

We will remember them.

Ever Patient Teacher, 
Show us the ways of tolerance, teach us the ways of justice. 
 Draw us all in heart and mind nearer Jesus Christ your son,

Prince of peace. Amen

Feast Day of Venerable Catherine McAuley, Wednesday 11 November
Our College draws inspiration from four founders constantly. One of them is the  
Venerable Catherine McAuley and her ‘House of Mercy’. The House of Mercy 
opened in 1827 through the founding of her religious order, Religious Sisters 
of Mercy, which is still here today where there are more than 12,000 Sisters of 
Mercy worldwide, running 200 health care facilities, 19 colleges, 58 schools and 
provide many other services that help people of every age, their mission has  
remained constant. Catherine knew that to be a real help to the poor and 
needy, she needed to be among them so that she could see the realities of the 
struggles they faced on a daily basis.

Known in Ireland as the ‘walking nuns’, because they spent so much time in 
the community helping people, the Sisters of Mercy gave and still do, give voice 
and hope to many in our world.  Catherine died in 1841 and Pope John Paul II 
declared Sister Catherine McAuley ‘Venerable’ in 1990. This is the first step on 
the path to sainthood. 

Catherine always said that ‘proof of love is deed.’ For Catherine McAuley, 
‘putting her hand up to help out’ was her daily endeavor and it is an inspiring  
example of how we can let our empathetic and caring deeds be the proof of our 
love for Jesus and others.

Key Dates for the Commencement of 2021:
A full list of 2021 key dates will follow soon, but to assist with planning, I inform 
our College community of dates to commence the 2021 academic year:
Thursday 21 January 2021		  All Teaching Staff Commence 
Friday 22 January 2021		  Book Collection Day and Staff Planning Day
Monday 25 January 2021		  Staff Planning Day
Tuesday 26 January 2021 		  Australia Day Public Holiday
Wednesday 27 January 2021		  Reception and Years 7, 8, 10, 11, 12  
				    Commence Term 1
Thursday 28 January 2021		  All Other Students Commence Term 1.

You will note the staggered start to the commencement of the year for students. 
This approach will assist students in the identified year levels to complete the 
best possible transition processes with the relevant teaching and support staff. 
We also look forward to preparing transition programs that will accentuate our 
relationship with parents and carers in the support of student learning and 
wellbeing.

  From the Assistant Principal 
Student and Staff Development

Student Attendance 
This week I am focusing on the process relating to student 

attendance. Student attendance is taken at the start of each 
day and is important in the daily procedures at Tenison Woods College.  
Student attendance data is used for legal, student welfare, achievement 
purposes and school resourcing. The following processes is highlighted to 
parents/caregivers in relation to student attendance and in particular, if your 
child is not attending for the day. 
•	 If a student is absent, parents/caregivers are asked to call the absentee 	
	 phone line on 08 8724 4659, send a text message to 0429 134 568 or if 	
	 known 	prior to the date, provide a written explanation to their Home	
	 group Teacher.
•	 If a student is late, a note explaining the reason why must be written in the 	
	 students’ planner. 
•	 Students must sign in at the school office using the Kiosk (Reception-Year 	
	 7 at the Front Office, Years 10 to 12 at the Pam Ronan Centre) if they arrive 	
	 at school after 8:45am.
•	 If a student is to be absent from school for a one-week period or more, 	
	 an exemption form is to be completed and forwarded to the Principal for  
	 approval. These are available from the Front Office.
•	 When sick for three consecutive days or more, a Doctor’s Certificate is  
	 required.

If you require further information or would like assistance regarding 
this procedure, please contact the Front Office Administration team on  
(08) 8725 5455. 

Jennie Sanderson  |  Assistant Principal Student and Staff Development

Parish Facebook Page
Check out the parish Facebook page,  and give it a ‘like’ and ‘follow’ here.

HHDL Four Point Plan
I thank you thus far for your attention to HHDL Four Point Plan; good Health, 
good Hygiene and hand washing, good Distancing and care for others and  
good Learning regardless of student location. This approach 
has stood us in good stead this year, and I ask that we all  
continue deliberately with the HHDL approach. As always, we remain alert, not 
alarmed.

Fee Remissions
Amongst all the worries that we have at this time – worrying about the  
payment of school fees should not be one of those things. Please be assured  
of our support for your family. If your family will lose significant income due 
to the new COVID-19 restrictions and there may be a need to freeze your  
payments, please contact Neal Turley, our Business Manager, who will assist 
you during this time. This can occur very easily for those families in need.

BYOD – Year 6 Families, ready for Year 7 in 2021
As the year flies by and we look to 2021, I remind families that if they are  
thinking about purchasing a device for next year, check out the 'Bring Your 
Own Device' page on our website. You can also find this page in SEQTA Engage  
by choosing the 'Portal' option and selecting 'BYOD Parent/Guardian  
Information'. With the current COVID-19 situation and associated wait times  
for products, we encourage families to think about their child’s needs a little 
earlier to ensure that the device is ready for the start of 2021.

God Bless,

David Mezinec | Principal

See the Community Noticeboard for posters and notic es of  
upcoming events within our College, and wider community. 
Please click here to view this page.

https://www.nsipartnerships.com.au/ 
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CIM Team News
Sacramental Program 2021
Mount Gambier Catholic Parish invites parents/caregivers 

to enrol their children to take part in the Parish Sacramental 
Program for 2021. 

This is  preparation for a full initiation into the Catholic Church by the  
celebration of the Sacraments of First Reconciliation, Confirmation and First  
Eucharist. There is also an opportunity for those seeking Baptism to be involved 
in the Sacramental Program and to celebrate Baptism in addition to the other  
Sacraments.  
If one of your children is in Year 3 and above and might be ready to join this 
preparation program, you need to attend the Enrolment Evening to be held at 
St Paul’s Hall on Thursday 5 November from 7:00pm until 8:00pm. 

The important dates, the structure of the program and the expectation of your 
involvement will be explained in detail at the meeting.

You will need to bring the Enrolment Form, the registration fee of $50.00 
and a copy of your child’s Baptism Certificate to the Enrolment Evening.  
Please contact the Sacramental Coordinator on 8725 6566 or email 
mgpsacraments@bigpond.com for more information or for a copy of the  
enrolment form.

Reception – Year 3 Liturgies
On Thursday 12 November the Reception to Year 3 classes will hold their Term 
4 Liturgies. Fr Dean will join in their Liturgies. We remind parents/caregivers 
and friends that due to existing COVID -19 restrictions for the Chapel, only staff 
and students are permitted to attend. 

Term 4 Masses at the College Chapel
A Mass is held each Thursday of the Term and is led by a different class or year 
level each week. Mass is held at 9:00am in the College Chapel. Until further  
notice, due to current restrictions, only staff members and students of the  
College are permitted to attend.

The roster for Term 4 Masses:

Week 4 	 Thursday 5 November – Year 8
Week 5 	 Thursday 12 November – Year 10
Week 6 	 Thursday 19 November, End of Year Whole School Mass,  
		  Gilap Wanga 
Week 7 	 Thursday 26 November – Year 9
Week 8 	 Thursday 3 December  – Year 6 & 7

Michelle Coote  |  Assistant Principal Religious Identity and Mission              

"Houston, Our Year 8’s and 9’s  
Have a Problem"...

'It’s cold, the Sun is small and far away, and you cannot breathe outside.'  
That was the situation for our Year 8 and 9 students last Tuesday and  
Wednesday as they found themselves 'stranded' on Mars. The students  
respectively filled the Barry Holmes Stadium for a day of problem-solving  
involving and using their wits and ingenuity to complete several  
challenges to harvest enough Oxygen to get to safety. They faced many  
challenges included building a 'rover' vehicle, launching small  
rockets and building satellites. Some teams did not quite make 
it from Mars with their rovers, some groups had low stocks of  
Oxygen and others having their rover falter in its journey back to base.

This was the third year that we have run a STEM day for Year 8 and 9  
students and we see them as an excellent way for students to develop their  
collaboration, negotiation and problem-solving skills, as well as apply scientific 
and engineering principles learned in Science and Technology classes.

Jason de Nys  |  Science Coordinator and Mathematics Coordinator

TerraCycle at Tenison 
Tenison Woods College is continuing the stationery recycling program with 
TerraCycle; a global leader in diverting products from landfill and recycling 
them into new products. As we near the end of the year, many families will  
begin the task of sorting through stationery used throughout the year. If you 
have texters, pens, pencils, crayons, glue sticks, whiteout, whiteboard markers 
etc that would otherwise go into landfill, please consider dropping them of at 
the Art Studio at the College. Items will be sorted with other unusable items and 
will be recycled into new products through TerraCycle. 

Any useable items will be added to our stationery packs for students in 
Timor-Leste. Furthermore, if we can collect another 5kg of donations like 
last year, TerraCycle will provide a monetary donation, with the charity being  
decided by a student cohort at a later date.

If you have any questions about this recycling program a please  
contact me at lyncm@tenison.catholic.edu.au.

Meghan Lynch  |  Teacher/Arts Learning Area Coordinator

Students Venture to Beach  
for Sandy Fun

The Junior Poplars class embraced the warm weather this week with a visit 
to Port MacDonnell beach. The town really put on a show with sensational 
weather conditions for adventuring, ultimate sandcastle building, paddling, 
and searching for the most beautiful sea shells. 

The sandcastles built were beautifully decorated and surrounded by moats.  
Students also found sea urchins and lots of different types of sea shells.  
Students were delighted to have great fun at the beach! 

Pictured above: Timmy Van Eeten making a sandcastle.

Nicola Harradine  |  Junior Poplars Teacher 

mailto:mgpsacraments%40bigpond.com?subject=
mailto:lyncm%40tenison.catholic.edu.au%20?subject=
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Music Students Work With  
Adelaide Symphony Orchestra

The Year 10 music students were one of five schools in the Lower South East  
region to participate in a live-stream of the Adelaide Symphony Orchestra (ASO),  
watching their musical work that was composed during Term 3. With the  
assistance of a composer from the ASO, students composed ideas which were 
later worked into a full orchestral composition. The live-stream was a fabulous 
opportunity for the students to see how an orchestra performs and to hear the 
final product of their composition; ‘serenity of the South East.’ The ‘Q and A’ at 
the end of the concert allowed our students to ask questions to the panel of 
composers and conductor and learn more about music in general. The music 
faculty are sincerely grateful to the ASO for offering us this exceptional learning 
opportunity in 2020.

Penny Mansell  |  Year 10-12 Classroom Music | Woodwind | Ensembles

Records Broken At SAPSASA Athletics
On Wednesday 28 October, 64 Tenison Woods College Year 3 to Year  
7 students participated in the SAPSASA District Athletics Day.  
Accompanied by myself, Tina Opperman, Ian Ross, Nick Kourmouzis and  
David Cole, we began our day by walking to Mount Gambier High School 
for a day of running, throwing and jumping. All children spent the day  
with their allocated chaperone to compete in their events. 

Congratulations to students Jacob Salmon and Hamish Gordon 
who had a particularly good day with Jacob breaking the 800-metre  
record by 4 seconds, running it in 2.23.22 seconds and Hamish  
breaking the shot-put record by throwing 10.27 metres and also breaking 
the discus record throwing 26.8 metres. A very proud moment for the boys.

Well done to all who participated and shone bravely all day!

Pictured above (L-R): Jacob Salmon and Hamish Gordon.

Tina Opperman  |  Year 5 Teacher / R-7 Sports Coordinator

Receptions Get a Visit from 
Endangered Animals 

On Thursday 29 October, as part of our Discovery Learning for this term,  
Reception students were treated to a very special visit from Adrian and Kiara 
from Animals Anonymous. This incursion allowed students to view a variety 
of endangered Australian animals, whilst also learning about their natural  
habitats and behaviours. Some of the animals shown were a parrot, a  
python, snakes, goannas, ringtail possums, a bettong, a baby crocodile,  
geckos and a sugar glider.  The information presented at the session was really 
interesting and the children loved the opportunity to pat, hold and learn more 
about these incredible animals.  

Pictured above: Lenni O'Dine patting a baby crocodile.

Katie Window  |  Reception Teacher 

8/9 Girls Tennis Team off to Adelaide 
for Knockout Championship

On Wednesday 28 October, our Year 8 and 9 tennis players had the  
opportunity to compete in the Year 8/9 Tennis Knockout Tournament at  
Olympic Park. Our students competed against Naracoorte High School, Mount 
Gambier High School and St Martin’s Lutheran College. It was great to see the 
high standard of tennis being played as well as the sportsmanship amongst 
all teams. 

Our Girls team were very strong, only dropping one set for the entire day.  
Congratulations to Jorja Mitchell, Jessica Stutley, Emily Jolley and Aleisha 
Pearson who will progress to the next round of the Knockout competition, 
which will be held in Adelaide.

Our Boys team of Jonty Collins, Finn Kenseley, Angus McKinnon, Angus Clarke 
and Flynn Davison played in some very close matches and finished the day in 
3rd position. Special thanks to Flynn who stepped in at short notice to replace 
a player during the day.

Well done to all students on a great day of tennis!

Pictured above (L-R): Jessica Stutley, Emily Jolley, Jorja Mitchell and Aleisha  
Pearson.

Michelle Coote  |  Knockout Tennis Supervisor

Activities to Celebrate  
Physical Education Week 

Physical Education is important every day of the week, but next week 
we will truly celebrate it! Tension Woods College will celebrate Physical  
Education Week (9 to 13 November) with a range of fun, inclusive and  
energetic activities for all to participate in. Physical Education Week  
promotes and highlights the importance of Health and Physical Education in the  
Australian Curriculum to the learning and development of our young.  
All students have a right to receive quality physical education teaching and 
learning programs. 

There will be many school activities, a theme day, come and try days, a 
X-country championship course and interschool events including 5-a-side 
soccer, volleyball, lawn bowls and ultimate frisbee, which will definitely keep  
everyone busy and physical. Students will be well informed over the coming 
week, encouraging them to participate and enjoy the various events.

Ian Ross  | Years 6-12 Health and Physical Education Coordinator / Years 8-12 
Sports Coordinator 
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Leila Croker Defies Odds in 
 Athletics Competition 

Year 8 student Leila Croker recently competed in 2020 VIVA SA All Schools 
Games in Adelaide for athletics. Leila unfortunately was restricted due to  
having her broken wrist in a cast. That did not slow her down. Leila went on 
to compete in the Under 16 age group in the 90 metre hurdles, 200 metre  
hurdles, long jump and 200 metre sprint. She performed exceptionally well, as 
she came home with two gold medals in 90 metre hurdles and long jump, a 
silver medal in 200 metre hurdles and came 6th overall in the 200 metre sprint. 
Well done to Leila on her outstanding results! 

Photo courtesy of  Athletics South Australia.

Nathan Fleetwood  |  High Performance Sports Program Coach

Languages Week Celebrations
Each day of Languages Week, students engaged in a prayer in a different  
language. The languages included Chinese, read by Year 10 students Maixence 
Williams and Miao Guan, Swahili, read by Year 11 students Astride Ndjeka and 
Nadia Munguakwokwa, French, read by Year 11 Abigael Chizungu, AUSLAN, 
read by Year 10 Ethan Hopgood, Year 4 Rory Smith and Year 8 Lauren Smith and 
Italian, read by Year 8 Dionne De Cesaris.

At lunch time each day, students volunteered to present an activity that  
displayed parts of their language and culture. On Monday, Mr. Sun taught  
Junior School students how to write Chinese characters and they engaged in  
Chinese Paper Cutting activities. On Tuesday, Abigael Chizungu and Astride  
Ndjeka displayed their dance skills to some Afro-pop music whilst Nadia  
Munguakwokwa sang a song in Swahili. On Wednesday, Halle Perryman  
presented the story of her families travels from France to Mount Gambier and 
quizzed students on their knowledge of French culture. On Thursday, Mariam 
and Mennatallah Kassim presented their long-winded journey from Egypt to 
Mount Gambier and they taught the Arabic alphabet as well as some Middle  
Eastern dancing. Finally, on Friday, we ended the week with a presentation by 
Dionne De Cesaris who spoke about growing up in San Benedetto Del Tronto, 
in the Marche region of Italy and her journey to Mount Gambier with her family.

On Friday, we also held our annual Junior School Italian Day. This turned 
out to be an amazing day celebrating different aspects of the culture and  
language of Italy and our connection to Italian culture here at Tenison Woods 
College. In the morning, students engaged with different activities in their 
classrooms which centred around different stories and cultural aspects of Italy.  
Receptions made Italian Flag art, Year 1’s read the story of Pinocchio, Year 2’s 
created their own Carnevale masks, Year 3’s worked with mosaic art and Year 
5 students created their own fruit face portraits based on the works of 16th  
century artist Giuseppe Arcimboldo. The highlight of the day was when the 
Junior School students were able to watch Year 4 students run in the Palio 
Di Tenison. The Palio is a horse race held twice a year in the town of Siena  
located in the Toscana region of Italy. Students have been learning about the 
Palio in their Italian lessons and on the day were given the opportunity to have 
their own race. Well done to the winners from each class and to everyone who  
participated in the race. It was exciting and a lot of fun was had by all!
 
Thank you to all the staff and students who attended the various events 
throughout the week. It was great to see lots of support for our presenters and 
it was great to see so many students from all across the college get involved. 

Ben Paparella  |  Languages Learning Area Coordinator

Students Take a Hike  
Around School Grounds  

As part of the Senior Poplars PE class, students experienced a wonderful  
outdoor experience by going for a 2km walk around the school grounds and 
Marist Park. Using backpacks and carrying a light load of camp cookers, roll 
mats and sleeping bags, the group took it in turns leading each other, stopping 
regularly to check in on each other’s progress and enjoy the beautiful natural 
environment in and around the “pines” area.  Further lessons with cooking on 
the portable stoves and setting up tents will follow. 

Pictured above: Talithia Montgomery on the hike.

Ian Ross  | Years 6-12 Health and Physical Education Coordinator / Years 8-12 
Sports Coordinator 

Forces Attract in Year 7C
As part of the Physics unit on forces in Year 7, students were challenged to  
construct a marble run out of recyclable materials that use contact forces to 
help a marble change direction, speed up, slow down and stop. The students 
of Year 7C worked in groups of five to achieve their goal in completing marble 
run. Each group were able to achieve that goal, each with varying successes. 
Their efforts in creativity, particularly in starting their marble without touching 
it, is to be commended. A great afternoon exploring forces in action!

Barb Metzger  |  Year 7 Teacher

Year 12 Visual Arts – Design  
Task on Display

In Visual Arts – Design, Year 12 Mercedes Scott has exceeded expectations 
with her final assessment task. Mercedes’ task was to design promotional  
material for Creative Arts at Tenison Woods College.  She achieved this through 
the use of digital painting, photo manipulation, grunge and retro based styles.  
This fantastic work comes alive with the use of augmented reality by using  
devices like a phone or tablet. Check out her piece in the Pam Ronan Centre 
office or here.

Yunita Manfrin  |  Visual Arts   Design Teacher Year 8-12

https://bit.ly/3elSWtv
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Prayer for Year 12 Exams
A Prayer for our Year 12 Students:

During this period of SACE exams let us especially pray for students from  
Tenison Woods College and across South Australia.

God, we ask that they especially feel your closeness during the time. Give them 
calm hearts and quiet confidence in the knowledge that you hold them in the 

palm of your hand.
Bless them with keen understanding and retentive memory. Give them the  
ability to grasp things correctly. Point out the beginning, direct their progress and 

help them in the completion of each of their responses.
Holy Spirit, send them your gifts of wisdom and knowledge.

We ask this through Christ Our Lord.
Amen

Master Plan Comparison
Wow, it is amazing to see the transformation of our College grounds so far this 
year with our Master Plan Construction! 

Compare the development in photos taken earlier in the year and photos taken 
last week.

Major changes have been made to our Early Learning and Community Centre, 
as well as our Gilap Wanga Learning Community. We are getting closer to these 
builds finishing, we cannot wait to see how they look when completed!

Pictured above (L-R): Gilap Wanga comparison and ELCC comparison.

Students Secure Apprenticeships 
with O'Brien Electrical

Congratulations to Year 11 students Will Crook and Ryan Kuhl, as they have 
secured an Electrical Apprenticeships with O'Brien Electrical Mount Gambier.

Will secured his apprenticeship through Group Training Employment after 
completing work experience with O'Brien Electrical in the school holidays. 
Ryan was offered his apprenticeship after impressing during his week of 
work experience with O'Brien Electrical in the recent school holidays, he will  
commence his apprenticeship next week.

Well done to these boys on these milestones. We wish them all the best on 
their journeys!

Joanne Maclean  |  VET Coordinator and Business Studies Teacher

Student Create Video about Project 
Recology Initiative

To celebrate our College’s first milestone in the Project Recology Waste space, 
Middle School environmentalists Fletcher and Alexei put together a short video.

Thanks to the help of many stakeholders in our College community, we have 
successfully produced some one metre square sheets made from recycled 
plastic in 3mm, 6mm and 10mm thicknesses.

Tom Linnell  |  Early Years to Year 12 Sustainability Coordinator

(L-R): Sally Cook, Will Cook and Joanne Maclean

(L-R): Ciaran Buckley, Ryan Kuhl, Michelle Kuhl and Joanne Maclean

Purchasing 
Additional 2019 
College Yearbooks
If anybody would like to purchase an 
additonal 2019 College  
Yearbook, the cost will be $35.00.

Please contact the Front Office to 
place your order. 

Tracey Davey  |  Enrolment 
Registrar/Office Manager

https://bit.ly/3elzL2U
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Uniform Shop Trading Hours

Upcoming Events:
Thursday 5 November
•	 Poplars Camp - Robe
•	 SAPSASA Softball State Carnival – Adelaide
•	 Year 8 Mass, College Chapel

Friday 6 November
•	 Poplars Camp - Robe
•	 Junior School Assembly, 2:30pm – Barrie Holmes Stadium

Saturday 7 November
•	 Mass, 6:00pm – St Paul's Church
•	 Gilap Wanga Working Bee, 8:00am-12:00pm, Tenison Woods College

Sunday 8 November
•	 Mass, 11:00am – St Paul's Church

Monday 9 November
•	 Year 12 Exams - all week
•	 PE Week
•	 NAIDOC Week
•	 South East Zone 5-A-Side Soccer

Tuesday 10 November
•	 Year 8/9 & 10 Basketball State Finals – Adelaide
•	 HPSP Cross Country – Tenison Woods College

Wednesday 11 November
•	 Remembrance Day
•	 Venerable Catherine McAuley Feast Day
•	 Year 8/9 & 10 Basketball State Finals – Adelaide
•	 South East Zone Lawn Bowls
•	 Years 8-12 Assembly, 12:40pm

Uniform Shop Trading Hours
Tuesdays	 8:00am - 12:00pm
Thursdays	 1:00pm - 5:00pm

For further enquiries please contact the school at 8725 5455.

Come in or jump online to order your Summer Uniform, socks and hats now!

*A reminder that hats are compulsory for Terms 4 and 1.*

Qkr! App Reminders
Qkr! App Reminders: 
•	 Please ensure the Student Profile created for ordering is your child's 	
	 name (not the parent name);
•	 Orders need to be in by NO LATER THAN 8.30AM for same day orders  
	 (no longer 9.00am);
•	 Please carefully check day/date of order, and the details of all  
	 orders before proceeding to checkout.
•	 Year 8 and 9 specials are only available to be ordered by these year levels, 	
	 not for a younger sibling.

If you have any questions regarding the Qkr! App, please contact myself, Jess 
Herring at herrj@tenison.catholic.edu.au.

Jess Herring  |  Manager Public Relations, Marketing and Events Department

Photo Gallery
Communities Of  Practice Opening

Year 8 / 9 STEM Days

Alex Mc Donald and Kyra Hamilton

Natasha Davis and Nicola Harradine

Year 9 STEM Challenge Winners (L-R): Ryan Creedy, Campbell 
Fox, Elijah Stratford, BJ Howard, Jarnevic with Jason de Nys

(L-R): Chris Lloyd, Tom Linnell and Nick Patzel

(Back L-R): Katie Window, Mirella Prosperi-Porta
(Front L-R): Maria Jeffrey, Amanda O'Shaughnessy and Vicki Gleed
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Photo Gallery-World Teacher Appreciation Day
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On Thursday 30 October, 
the College celebrated 
World Teachers' Day! We 
are blessed to have worked 
with so many incredible 
teachers at our College,  
striving to inspire students 
and let their light Shine.

Our College would not be 
what it is today without the 
hard work, dedication and 
passion that all teachers at 
our College uphold every day, 
not only as teachers but also 
role models!
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Photo Gallery-Languages Week
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Sebastian Morello

Mr Sun and Adelaide Bradley

Dionne De Cesaris

Nadia Munguakwokwa

(L-R): Banjo Stephens, Zara Cole, Piper Hood and  Lacey 
Hunter

(L-R): Harry Freckleton, Oliver Stapleton, Louis Fritsche and Isaac Salmon

Jaxx Johnston

Ben Paparella


